REPORT ON SPECIAL EVENT
Visit of Prof. Stephen ZEFF

The Faculty of Accounting and Management Information Systems of the Bucharest Academy of Economic Studies, Romania, and the Centre for Accounting and Management Information Systems (Centrul de Studii în Contabilitate si Informatica de Gestiune (CSCIG)) were proud to receive the visit of Prof. Stephen ZEFF (Rice University, USA) at the Bucharest Academy of Economic Studies, on May 25th 2010.

In this context, Prof. Zeff was delivered a presentation entitled Evolution of the IASC into the IASB, and the challenges it faces. Prof. Zeff’s exceptional international experience allowed for discussions on much many more issues related to the issues of financial reporting in a globalized economy.
Prof. Zeff is Herbert S. Autrey Professor of Accounting at Rice University, Houston, USA. He holds an honorary doctorate in economics from the Turku School of Economics and Business Administration, in Finland. He was Editor of The Accounting Review in 1977-82 and was President of the American Accounting Association in 1985-86. In 1988, he received the AAA’s Outstanding Accounting Educator Award, and in 1999 the AAA’s International Accounting Section named him the recipient of its International Accounting Educator Award. In 2002, he was inducted as the 70th member of the Accounting Hall of Fame, at The Ohio State University. In 2009, the European Accounting Association gave him the Anthony G. Hopwood Award for Academic Leadership. He is author or editor of 25 books and has written more than 100 articles. He serves on the editorial board of more than 25 research journals edited in ten countries. He served on the advisory council to the Financial Accounting Standards Board, and he was a public member of the planning committee of the AICPA’s Auditing Standards Board. One of his most recent publications ("A History of the International Accounting Standards Committee, 1973-2000") was commissioned by the International Accounting Standards Board. Also, in 2008, the IASB commissioned him and a coauthor to do a book on the history of the first ten years of the IASB, from 2001 to 2011; thus he is currently actively involved in researching these issues.
His research interests include the historical development of financial accounting thought;

comparative historical development of the accounting profession and of the standard-setting process, dealing with the comparative history of standard setting and of accounting thought. He has placed particular emphasis in his research on biographical studies. Also, he is very interested in understanding differential business and financial cultures, accounting and auditing traditions and different regulatory cultures and how the clash of these cultures can impede comparability and convergence, and investigating what he calls the ‘genuine or only superficial comparability’ issue promoted by the uniformity of method across countries. A profile of Prof. Zeff can be found at http://www.ruf.rice.edu/~sazeff/. 
